
ADFAS KU-RING-GAI CHURCH RECORDING TEAM 

  
The team completed the church record of St Anne’s Church, Ryde at the end of 2023. This was the 
seventh church which has been recorded by our society since 2002. Our diligent, patient and meticulous 
team have spent many an hour in an often-freezing church documenting all the fittings, furnishings, 
stained-glass windows and much else. This work has now been published in a bound book for keeping 
by the Church, the National Library and the Royal Australian Historical Society for posterity.  
 
During the course of the months involved, both pre-COVID and after, the following team members 
should be duly acknowledged and congratulated for their efforts: Chris McLennan, Meg Stevenson, 
Janet Buxton, Doreen King, Michele Symonds, Gillian Richmond, Helen Fisher and Alice Anne Bagster.  
 
Some of our current team will be retiring now that they have completed St. Anne’s. I’m sure there are 
some members who would like to partake of this rewarding activity which has no time constraints, no 
stressful deadlines and yet provides the opportunity to work together to produce a valuable contribution 
to the history of the particular historic church and to heritage in general. Contact a member of the 
committee to register your interest.  
 
 

  
 

  


